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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the October 13, 2021 Meeting
Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Alexis Jackson, Peter Ellis, Diane Tinkham, and Mike Marshall

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.
Minutes of our September 8, 2021, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Peter, seconded by Diane, and all in favor. Minutes from our special meeting held on September 17, 2021 were discussed and approved. Minutes with our September 22, 2021, meeting are forthcoming.
Reports

Circulation
Circulation continues to be well above last year’s numbers but slowed up in growth with the spread of the Delta variant in New Hampshire. First-time check-outs were up almost 9 percent with the total circulation up around 4 percent. We had a successful library card sign-up drive with 43 new cards, a high number for September, and almost 50 percent higher than last September. Our digital numbers were very strong encompassing over 10 percent of the total circulation.    
Programs
We had very few in-person programs last September so the numbers are skewed. All of our focus last year was on digital programs, and this year we had very few of those. Our largest program was the volunteer luncheon and it was invitation only. The Early Release program for children was very well-received and offered over several hours. That kept the numbers down in the Meeting Room for the number participating at any one time. We had a discussion regarding the benefits associated with continuing virtual programming – how much work is involved, audience numbers, and interactive vs. static. We decided to continue streaming for the time being as in person numbers are still low.
Volunteers
Several of our regular volunteers took time off last month for differing reasons but we were able to fill duties with others. The volunteer appreciation luncheon was very successful and the volunteers were appreciative.  
Door Count

Door count was an estimate because our hand log was accidently discarded by the janitor at the end of the month. We are now keeping it on a clipboard.  
Old Business
A.  Pandemic discussion – Katherine will continue to monitor cases and stay the course for now.
B.  Town Newsletter - seems to be picking up in participation; we are no longer making calls to ask for submissions.
C.  Gilford Neighbors - finally had their contract signed with Partnership for Public Health (PPH); they are transferring their funds and we will soon be able to bill for time spent on activities.
D.  Grant - the second round competitive ARPA grant was submitted on October 1. We requested approximately $15,000 to be used for senior programming between January and September 2022.
E.  Little Free Libraries – will be closed at the end of the month. 

New Business    
A. Budget 2022- Meeting with Selectmen put back in our $15,000 request for garage repairs. The Budget Committee begins meeting on October 14. They have requested Department Managers there at 6:30 to set up times for subcommittee meetings. Trustees provided Katherine with possible dates. The full committee date is tentatively set for November18 at 6:30.  
B. Garage Repairs – we received more estimates for mold removal and Katherine has proceeded with setting up the work for the removal of the roof vent. Sand and stone removal is an ongoing project. A work plan was discussed and we decided that the roof repair should occur this fall and that the ceiling removal and mold abatement will occur in the spring. We will then evaluate stored materials and either discard or sell the items that aren’t needed.
C. October Sponsored Events -  Pumpkin Decorating, the Spooky Storywalk, and the Lakes Region Scholarship Foundation’s Pumpkin Figure Contest are Friends sponsored events this month.  

D. Gloria Dublin Tree - the Memorial Service went well. A flowering tree was purchased with donations in her name and has been planted near the book drop.
E. Lakes Region Mental Health - we had clinical staff offer a Mental Health First Aid program at the library for staff that work with children. Hayden, Jill, and Maria all took part in this training.  

F. Persons Funeral – Katherine and Betty attended Dick’s funeral. We took a moment to reflect on how much he and his wife Betty provided our community.
G. Candlelight Stroll - the Candlelight Stroll Committee met and they are down in committee members. A scaled back version in being planned but the committee needs more help. 
A. Meeting Room Policy – A discussion was held regarding updating the current policy. We clarified how non-library groups may only use the Library’s name and address to provide their meeting’s location. See Policy for final changes.

 

H. Personnel – merit increase for Hayden Juris and completion of probationary period for Stace Dicker-Hendricks.
Move to adjourn at 11:54 by Alexis, seconded by Peter, all in favor.

Our next meeting will be November 10, 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Alexis Jackson

